
 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Term 4 2019 

7 October—20 December 

Gerard’s Breakfast 

Tuesday 17 December 8:15am 

Year Book and Report Day 

Thursday 19 December 2:30pm 

Last Day of School 

Friday 20 December 2:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPENSLEY STREET PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 

www.ssps.vic.edu.au 

E: ssps@ssps.vic.edu.au 

P: 9481 4666 (office) 

Dear SSPS Community, 
What a week it has been full of thank you and farewell events! This week we’ve 
celebrated Year 6 Graduation, our final School Council meeting for the year and the 
Parent & Carer Helpers’ Thank You Breakfast. We are so grateful for the support we 
receive and know that this helps us to be a great school with a strong sense of 
community. 
 
On Tuesday this week most of our Year 6 students spent the day at their 2019 
secondary schools, as part of the state wide transition program. After a big day getting 
to know their secondary schools, the Year 6 students arrived back at Spensley Street for 
Graduation dinner. They entered a beautifully decorated space, sat at round tables and 
ate a delicious meal with their teachers, including many past SSPS teachers! A huge 
thank you goes out to all of the parents and teachers who went above and beyond to 
make the night so special.  
 
There has been some significant work happening during the last week in the STEAM 
Room. Workers onsite, machinery manifested,  a crane arrived, steel is going up! It is 
beginning to look like something is taking shape! This is exciting! The work will continue 
through the school holidays with an expected completion date in late March.  
 
A reminder that on Monday 16th December, students will spend time with their 2020 
home group and teacher. Students will bring home a letter communicating their class 
teacher and area that day. The purpose of the morning is for all students to feel positive 
and confident about the year ahead. Class placement is a complex task. We take into 
account factors including the children’s learning and social needs, friendships and 
working relationships. Class numbers and year level numbers also impact the process, 
especially in a multi-age school.  
 
In 2020 there will be considerable changes for many staff and students across the 
school. The majority of these changes are related to staff moving physical areas along 
with the change in home group structures in P-2 and 5-6. A full class and area list will be 
emailed out on Monday to go along with the class placement letters children will 
receive.  

I know some students and parents may feel uneasy about class placement and the idea 
of change is challenging for some. It’s important for you to know that children generally 
settle quickly into their new homegroups, or a changed location and we work to create 
a supportive environment for students in this transition.  
 
There will also be some staffing changes in 2020. At the end of this year we say goodbye 
to Fabienne Parker and Lucas Kilmartin. Fabienne joined SSPS at the beginning of this 
year teaching P-2. Lucas joined SSPS in 2018 and has worked in the year 5-6 team.  
We thank both Fabienne and Lucas for their contribution to our school and community 
and wish them both well in their future teaching careers. 
 
We welcome new class teachers Tanaya Boag, Emily Fintelman and Erica St Clair to the 
SSPS team as well as Toby Russo, a new class teacher and Learning Specialist. We are 
very much looking forward to them joining our school community in 2020.  
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2020 TERM 

DATES 

Start date Finish date 

Term 1 30 January : 

Yr1-6 

31 January : 

Preps 

27 March 

Term 2 14 April 26 June 

Term 3 13 July 18  

September 

Term 4 5 18  

December 



An important reminder about late arrivals at school. If 
students arrive late, it is a parent / carer responsibility to sign 
them in using the new Compass Kiosk in the foyer. This is not 
the responsibility of students or office staff. Students should 
not be dropped off late without a parent or carer signing them 
in.  
 
Don’t forget that the term ends next Friday, 20th December at 
2.30pm. We will have an Assembly before that so please be at 
school by 2.10pm. If your child usually goes to Aftercare on 
Fridays and they won’t be attending the program on the last 
day, please make sure you cancel your booking. Aftercare will 
close at 5pm on the last day of term. 
 
Have a great week, 
Bec Spink 
 

 

Expression of Interest  

 Yoga for Year 5&6’s in 2020 

A holistic practice of movement, self-connection, creativity, 
reflection + breath awareness.  

60-minute class, straight after school at 3.30pm in the 
library. 

  

Benefits of yoga in children include 

 Improved physical balance and strength 

 Mind and body connection 

 Increased focus in learning 

 Overall calmness within one's self  

 Increased resilience through stress management 

 Improved emotional control and self-regulation 

 Skilful response to difficult emotions 

 Increased empathy and understanding of others  

Improved self-worth and self-confidence 
  

Please email, call or message to express your interest or if 
you have any questions.  

Lori Curran (Henry Q’s mum) 

info@thehumblenook.com 

0432337383 

mailto:info@thehumblenook.com


 

Chucks Garden  needs volunteers for watering over 
the holidays. Bonuses for joining up include picking 
and taking home delicious summer produce. 

Any offers of help will be very much appreciated. 

 

Contact Reba  

rebaaldous@gmail.com 

Or 

0418121607 

OPEN STAGE 

On Wednesday (17th)  lunchtime in the MPR there will 
be an “Open Stage” held. A couple of year 3/4 bands 
will play, plus hopefully some soloists too. 

All students welcome to come and listen (and play!) 

See Pam to sign up to play. 

The JSC Disco was lots of fun! If you forgot your Gold Coin 

today, please bring it tomorrow. Funds raised got to Bahay 

Tuluyan. 

mailto:rebaaldous@gmail.com


 

 

 



 

The Parent Newspage is here to help advertise events or services 

provided by members of the Spensley Street Community. 

Please email your contributions to ssps@ssps.vic.edu.au. 

Most advertisements will run for two weeks. 


